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Friday, January 29'":

No Classes/Inservice

Resource Teacher:
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Tracy Tyschinski B &

Guidance Counsellor:
Lisele Lindsay

Feb 1st—5th ~ 9-11:30am to 1:30 - 3:00pm

Monday, Feb 8th: No Classes

Principals Message —

The last week of January is upon us and it certainly
feels like Manitoba winter out there! Reminder to
students to dress for the weather. We will be doing
some indoor recess but we try to get them out for
short periods when we can to allow for some fresh
air.

As we work our way through the winter months and
cold and flu season, please continue to be diligent
about following the protocols that are in place that
allow us to do in person school.

1. Check the screening tool daily.

2. If students exhibit symptoms, it is recommended
to call Health Links for advice and information.

3. Students must be symptom free for 24 hours
before returning to school.

Parenting during a Pandemic

Val Caldwell will be offering a virtual session to
support parents as we all continue to walk through
these challenging times. Please look for info in the

newsletter on this virtual session, scheduled for Feb.

11th evening.
Take care everyone and have a good week.
Mrs. Ryznar

Kindergarten
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Coming next week!!!

Information |

2021-2022

Q_.‘ ROLLING RIVER SCHOOL DIVISION
~ KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 2021-2022

Kindergarten Registration for the Rolling River School Division
will be held during the week of February 1% - 5th, 2021 from
9:00-11:30am and 1:30-3:00pm. Children who will be 5 years
of age on or before December 31, 2021 are eligible for
Kindergarten.

Please register at the following catchment area schools:

SCHOOL PHOMNE NO.
Douglas Elementary FE3-4480
Erickson Elementary 635-2266
Forrest Elementary 728-7674
Cak River Elementany 568-2167
Omanole Elementany B48-2402
rapid City Elementary B26-2824
Rivers Elementary 328-7416
Tanner's Crossing Elementany BE7-2591

*Parents are required to present their child’s birth certificate
and medical number at time of registration.

*Please contact the School Division Office {867-2754 Ext. 0)
if unsure of your catchment area school.




Kindergar-en!

Brrrrr..what a cold start to the
week!

Please be sure to dress your child
for the weather this week. On days
when it's too cold outside, we will
creatively have physical education
in the classroom. If anyone has a
little tikes basket ball net they could
part with for the next couple of
cold months, the kids would really
appreciate it. They keep asking
when they can play basketball.

In terms of our literacy and numer-
acy, kindergarten revisits concepts
over and over to build strong foun-
dations, and consistency and rou-
tine are key. They're all doing great
and I'm so grateful for their con-
sistent attendance.

Mrs. Lindsay
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Literacy
Lrade Is - Nouns and punctuation

Lrade Zs - Commaon and proper nouns.
Working with commas

Math
Grade |s - doubles +

Lrade 2s - Z-digit addition

Social Sciences
Science - Force and Motion

Miss Ushey

https://oes.rrsd.mb.ca

Parenting during the pandemic!

Please join us for a virtual “coffee talk” as we discuss parenting during
these difficult times. We will talk about open and honest conversation
around the current state of the pandemic, recognizing
your child’s feelings and understanding how
to model healthy ways to deal with your
own feelings, as well as the positive role
technology can play during these isolating
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: " Hello everyone!
= | hope that you all had an
G* D enjoyable week last week.
% Here are some of the topics
that we will be focusing on over

the next few weeks:

ELA: We are currently starting our new class read
aloud "Wish". So far, we have learned that you can
make a wish when it's 11:11, by blowing a
dandelion, finding a coin, and wishing on a white
horse. We are also working on making text-to-self,
text-to-text, and text-to-world connections while
we are reading.

Math: We are just starting our multiplication unit.
We will be working on multiplication strategies
and basic multiplication facts.

Science: We are currently focusing on static
electricity and are excited to try out some cool
static experiments over the next few weeks.

Social Studies: We will be focusing on levels of
government and government responsibilities.
Thank you to all families that submitted a Flipgrid
interview about Canadian Citizenship. We enjoyed
hearing all of the responses!

Wishing you all a safe, warm and healthy week!
Miss Krahn

I hope everyone had a great
weekend. We were out
snowshoeing most Phys. Ed.
Classes last week and will be
out again Tuesday to
Thursday this week.

Career Trek also starts this Tuesday
afternoon. This week’s session is titled
“Graphic Designer and

Challenge Cards”.

Here is what we are up to in our

classes:

Math — Patterns & Rules

ELA — Literacy Choices & Short Stories
Science — New Unit “Air & Flight”

Social Studies — Getting to the Gold Rush
Phys. Ed. — Snow Shoeing & Low Organized
Games

Health — Basic First Aid

REMINDERS:
Snowshoeing — Tuesday to Thursday
Career Trek Session # 1 — Tuesday
TUSC — Thursday

Inservice (No Classes) - Friday

Have a great week.
S. Stephenson
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The last week of January, where did the time go- It sure has been nice to see
everyone in person and to chat normally with you.

Around the classroom:
Math s: beginning their unit on square roots

Math 7: beginning to look at algebraic expressions and finding patterns in tables
Science: studying what glaciers are and how they've shaped our world
Social: looking at life in Ancient Egypt
French: working on our oral and written communication of negative sentences
Health: labeling the reproductive system
Have a great end of January and let's hope these temperatures stay nice!

Mrs.T

Grade 7/8 — ELA~Mrs. Ryznar \
We spent a good part of last week getting caught up from the remote learning time.
We had a wide variety of success during that time, so our goal was to start this week a little closer to
the same page.
We will be focused on our Inquiry projects this week and our novel studies.
No school on Friday for students, as teachers participate in PD with the Erickson teachers.

5/6 Writers workshop
Last week started to look at some figures of speech and dug into Idioms. Some students are working
on pieces to enter in The Meaning of Home contest which raises funds for Habitat for Humanity. In-

Qmation will be sent home this week with those students who chose to participate. /

Grade 7 & 8 SHOPS CLASS Grade 7&8 Phys. Ed.

Just a reminder....
We have the snowshoes from January 18
to 28, and will be going out on them for

We have officially started our
Shops project for this year - ask

us what we will be doing! Also, some of our Phys. Ed. classes. The colder

we will be needing yogurt + weather is now here and it is important
pudding cups for our Home Ec that the kids have ski pants and winter
unit after Spring Break - please boots.

. |
start saving them! Tkl

S. Stephenson

Ashley Delorme




